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good morning ladies gentlemen is Tuesday                                        
welcome to ask the theologian I'm dr.                                           
Randy white and delighted that you have                                         
joined us we are ready to take your                                             
biblical theological and worldview                                              
questions on this Tuesday from Taos New                                         
Mexico to across America and around the                                         
world you are ready to study the Bible                                          
and to ask questions about the Bible                                            
doctrine worldview Church Christianity                                          
whatever the issue is that you would                                            
like to discuss and I want to get                                               
started talking about an article that I                                         
saw just yesterday on Baptist pres                                              
Baptist pres is the Southern Baptist                                            
Convention press service at one time it                                         
was an independent news service some of                                         
you have heard of Todd Starnes who was                                          
formerly with Fox News and now has his                                          
own media group todd starnes once was                                           
one of the journalists at Baptist Press                                         
when it independently reported on                                               
Baptists news now it is a it is a press                                         
office that is to say it puts out press                                         
releases about Southern Baptists stuff                                          
that is to say you better get some                                              
somebody to verify it's the they put out                                        
their own press releases and sometimes                                          
they believe them but I happen to                                               
someone sent me an article because I'm a                                        
graduate of hardin-simmons University I                                         
don't say that very often because you                                           
don't have to pay you know of five                                              
hundred thousand dollar bonus just                                              
somebody under the table to get in you                                          
just send in your application and they                                          
will take you if you pay your tuition                                           
that's the school that I went to and so                                         
they are closing their Logsdon School of                                        
Theology that's not what I want to talk                                         
about I just want to say that                                                   
hardin-simmons University closing the                                           
Logsdon School of Theology first of all                                         
is a great blessing to Christianity they                                        
have not taught the Bible in many many                                          
many years so close it as quick as you                                          
can please close it down                                                        
now what I want to what I noted however                                         
as I kept reading is this right here                                            
mbts Midwestern Baptist Theological                                             
Seminary it's one of the Southern                                               
Baptist seminaries hosts nine marks nine                                        
marks is a Calvinist organization by                                            
Mark Deaver there's a Baptist pastor in                                         
the Washington DC area so I went down                                           
and here's this Midwestern host the nine                                        
marks conference there it is and it's                                           



called a conference on the gospel                                               
February 4th in Kansas City Missouri                                            
with sessions aimed at providing a                                              
biblical understanding of the gospel it                                         
goes on speaking of you know of the                                             
president slobbering over slobbering                                            
nice remarks over nine marks and then                                           
here it is Deaver mark Deaver senior                                            
pastor the Capitol Hill Baptist Church                                          
in Washington DC led the conference's                                           
first session focusing on the gospel and                                        
its role in the church now here's what I                                        
want to look at Deaver warned the                                               
audience never to assume everyone knows                                         
and understands what the good news is he                                        
then defined the gospel now I want to                                           
stop right there and I want to first of                                         
all give him one little benefit of the                                          
doubt                                                                           
it is very hard to define the gospel in                                         
this much space and granted he had an                                           
entire sermon which I have not listened                                         
to                                                                              
nor will I because I would pull my hair                                         
out                                                                             
now maybe he says more than this and he                                         
can come on the program and explain if                                          
you'd like to but he defined the gospel                                         
and these are going to be his words of                                          
definition of the gospel I think always                                         
reductionism of the gospel is a                                                 
dangerous thing but nonetheless it is                                           
what we have to work with so he defined                                         
the gospel saying here it is I'll                                               
highlight it for you the good news                                              
of God the good news is that God through                                        
Christ is reconciling sinners to himself                                        
so that all who have repented of their                                          
sins and trust in Christ alone for their                                        
salvation are forgiven of their sins the                                        
punishments have fallen on Christ our                                           
substitute who was crucified died buried                                        
and raised ascended and is returning now                                        
if you are not discerning that is to say                                        
if your Southern Baptist that no yeah                                           
wonderful                                                                       
oh yeah repent believe he died for us                                           
buried rose again yeah move move on                                             
isn't it wonderful but a seminary should                                        
be discerning if a seminary is                                                  
discerning it will say hey stop the                                             
presses we've got a problem here                                                
Baptist press by the way ought to be                                            
saying stop the presses we've got a                                             
problem here now look at it closely the                                         
good news is that God through Jesus                                             
Christ is reconciling sinners to himself                                        
that sounds ok so that all who have                                             
repented of their sins and trust in                                             
Christ alone now would you allow me                                             
because we talked about this a little                                           
yesterday and we've talked about a lot                                          



let's leave the repentance issue aside                                          
let's just say we're not even going to                                          
deal with that one that's not a very                                            
good thing to say because we need to                                            
deal with that one because this is                                              
repent and that is it's a kingdom gospel                                        
but nonetheless we're just going to be                                          
evangelicals instead of discerning                                              
fundamentalist here we're just gonna                                            
brush that under the rug for a little                                           
bit now even with that notice what he                                           
says all that all who have repented of                                          
their sins and trust in Christ are                                              
forgiven of their sins okay again we're                                         
ignoring the repentance issue yeah okay                                         
true he says that's the gospel what'd he                                        
say                                                                             
is Jesus did not die for everyone and                                           
sin being forgiven is not offered to                                            
everyone what Mark Deaver is saying is                                          
that some of you people are born                                                
designed by God to go to hell for his                                           
glory that's what Mark niebuhr saying                                           
you say that's not there it is there                                            
he's saying those who have repented of                                          
their sins they are forgiven this is                                            
Calvinism Calvinism is that you are so                                          
damned to begin with                                                            
that you cannot be saved unless God in                                          
His mercy pulls you out and selects you                                         
but to save you while letting the others                                        
go to hell and those are the people who                                         
have repented they can only repent if                                           
they are one of the elect that is to say                                        
what he says here is the gospel he then                                         
defined the gospel saying what he                                               
defines the gospel is Calvinism this is                                         
Midwestern seminary might I say that                                            
Midwestern seminary has not been known                                          
as one of the strongly Calvinist                                                
seminaries and the Southern Baptist                                             
Convention but it's got the al Mohler                                           
seal of approval on it and so we know                                           
that it's coming there that is to say                                           
that if you are a Southern Baptist and                                          
you're looking for a pastor don't get                                           
one from a Southern Baptist Seminary                                            
don't even consider a Southern Baptist                                          
Seminary because they are Calvinists if                                         
they come out in last six seven eight                                           
years they are going to be a Calvinist                                          
pastor they have utterly redefined the                                          
gospel and they have done it very subtly                                        
can I can i define subtle subtle is I'm                                         
lying right in front of your face subtle                                        
is I don't want to tell you the way I                                           
really believe but I'm going to couch                                           
this in such terms that you're not going                                        
to catch this I honestly think it's evil                                        
this it's not going to be caught by                                             
madness he goes on to say it took about                                         
40 seconds to say that to you he                                                



continued so there is reason there is no                                        
reason you can't and your own fellowship                                        
of Christians often remind each other of                                        
what the good news is make sure the good                                        
news is clear there are many ways it can                                        
be said but the news itself is wonderful                                        
now again he makes it sound so wonderful                                        
but it is a Calvinist gospel that was                                           
being shared its Midwestern seminary you                                        
can go on through some of these here's a                                        
Schlegel the reasons pastors should feel                                        
the weightiness of their word selection                                         
is because carelessly preached words                                            
could wreck lives or they could wreck                                           
churches now I somewhat agree with this                                         
however I'm not going to agree with the                                         
manner in which it does because you see                                         
they do not have to talk about                                                  
carelessly preached words this is not                                           
carelessly preached this is done with                                           
such subtlety that it is deceptive                                              
through it all here's let's see which                                           
one of these Oh here's here's a good one                                        
here                                                                            
somebody main treat pastor for preaching                                        
and vision why does the church need a                                           
pastor for preaching and vision how                                             
about just preacher hey preacher Oh with                                        
a pastor for the preaching and vision                                           
don't bother me with housekeeping                                               
matters like hospital visitation is the                                         
pastor for preaching and vision at                                              
reality Church was probably lying                                               
through their teeth of Los Angeles                                              
brought the next message sharing where                                          
the theme of the kingdom of God comes                                           
from why it matters now it relates to                                           
the gospel notice this kingdom stuff                                            
here                                                                            
treat treat that's his name he's the                                            
pastor of the preaching and vision he                                           
defined the kingdom of God as God's                                             
reign through God's people over God's                                           
place                                                                           
that might be fine if he used a deaf                                            
biblical definition of God's reign and                                          
God's people and God's place if by that                                         
he means Jesus reigns on the throne                                             
God's son reigns on the throne over                                             
Israel in Jerusalem bingo but he doesn't                                        
mean that you know he doesn't mean that                                         
because he could talk about the future                                          
reign of the Messiah in Israel over the                                         
Jewish people but he's not going to say                                         
that because he doesn't believe that nor                                        
does midwestern Baptist Theological                                             
Seminary or any of the other five                                               
seminaries of the southern baptists                                             
condition he added that there is                                                
significance in adding of God I'm not                                           
exactly sure where that came from                                               
because if you talk about the kingdom of                                        



some type of utopian paradise like maybe                                        
like whether wolf lies down with the                                            
lamb and where they beat their swords                                           
into plowshares you know like a utopian                                         
paradise if you talk about the kingdom                                          
of some kind of utopian paradise but                                            
don't mention God you've completely                                             
missed it well I agree if you're talking                                        
about a Marxist utopian paradise which                                          
is actually probably what he's for but                                          
going on                                                                        
no the kingdom is a vision of the world                                         
reordered around God's sovereign love                                           
could we stop a moment and light a                                              
candle and hold hands and sing Kumbaya                                          
actually that Kingdom is a vision of the                                        
world I don't even like that talk that's                                        
that's that's if you're the pastor of                                           
preaching and vision you use that kind                                          
of talk if you're the preacher like I am                                        
then you just talk about what the Bible                                         
says is going to happen in the world's                                          
not this vision of some kind of utopian                                         
paradise a vision of the world reordered                                        
around God's sovereign love actually                                            
when he comes back to reorder it doesn't                                        
have a sword in his mouth and he slays                                          
his enemies and he rules the nations                                            
with a rod of iron that's                                                       
loving Happy Valentines dear please                                             
these things don't go together do they                                          
so he goes on so it's about the reign of                                        
God                                                                             
okay I'll go with there but God reigns                                          
through his people ah there we go God                                           
reigns through his people who are his                                           
people pasture treat pastor preaching                                           
and vision who are his people what it's                                         
the reality Church of Los Angeles no                                            
smoking something out there in Los                                              
Angeles instead of reading the Bible get                                        
down to the Bible and look who God's                                            
people are and what God's kingdom is and                                        
so God reigns through his people over a                                         
place the kingdom of God ask him what                                           
this place is right here what is the                                            
place of the kingdom of God he will not                                         
say it's Jerusalem he will not say it's                                         
Israel he will end up saying the place                                          
is Oh it's not a place after all it's in                                        
your heart it's in our spirit together                                          
this is the yack yack yack yack stuff                                           
that's going on in Southern Baptists and                                        
evangelical preaching the pulpits all                                           
over showing how the kingdom of God ties                                        
in with the gospel treat said the                                               
Kingdom shows us that the gospel applies                                        
to all of life additionally we should                                           
make faith public that's how the gospel                                         
is spread that's just stuff they say                                            
that really doesn't mean anything and by                                        
the way you could read that about 52                                            



times and try to figure out what it                                             
means and then find out it doesn't mean                                         
anything but let me also say how the                                            
kingdom ties in with the gospel it                                              
doesn't it ties in with the gospel of                                           
the kingdom but it doesn't tie in with                                          
the gospel of salvation they're separate                                        
they've mixed the kingdom and the gospel                                        
and the problem is that there's not one                                         
in 10,000 Southern Baptist preachers who                                        
recognize this not one there's nobody at                                        
the seminary there and furthermore the                                          
Baptist faith and message with those                                            
seminary professors have to go by agrees                                        
with treat not with the Bible and treat                                         
also noted that the kingdom shows that                                          
the gospel is commune                                                           
all I knew he'd get there as I was                                              
reading it I knew he'd get there that                                           
means social justice that means                                                 
socialism that means communism you say                                          
oh my goodness all he said it was that                                          
it was communal trust me I've read                                              
enough of these to know he's a socialist                                        
he'd be all for it he's probably votes                                          
Democrat and be my guess and once we are                                        
saved individually we're also saved into                                        
a body the church he said I'm glad that                                         
he said it now all of that to say we                                            
could go through the rest of the article                                        
and find more stuff to be mad about I                                           
guess but I'm not mad about the whole                                           
article I'm very happy with the headline                                        
Logsdon seminary to close what a                                                
blessing on the Christian world Thank                                           
You trustees of hardin-simmons                                                  
University I should have I should have                                          
my diploma back there today from                                                
hardin-simmons University they did                                              
something good they closed that thing                                           
probably not for the same reasons I                                             
would welcome to a theologian I'm dr.                                           
Randy white oh I got one more bit of                                            
commentary before we go into your                                               
questions and that is if I don't know                                           
two weeks ago maybe I was asked about                                           
the corona virus and I gave my opinion                                          
on the corona virus you may remember if                                         
you heard that that I said the boy cries                                        
wolf too often I talked about SARS I                                            
talked about the bird flu I talked about                                        
all the things that we did we - wine flu                                        
all those kind of things that we'd had                                          
before and Ebola and on and on and on                                           
and I said my guess is Corona is going                                          
to come to nothing I talked about how I                                         
believe that what we had here was some                                          
government hype and and I think I have                                          
quoted Rahm Emanuel never let a crisis                                          
go to waste and how governments will use                                        
this thing in order to gain more control                                        
over their people and do all this now I                                         



I have been somewhat alone in my view on                                        
this and I've seen a lot of                                                     
Christians evangelicals fundamentalists                                         
sharing you know websites and warnings                                          
and all the things about how bad this                                           
coronavirus really is and so you know                                           
I've been keeping an eye am I wrong on                                          
this do I need to go back and say hey                                           
wait a minute maybe you better get a                                            
face mask or am I still going to stick                                          
with the boy cries wolf too much it's a                                         
lot of government hype and they're going                                        
to use this in order to control people                                          
governments are going to use it in order                                        
to control people you know I've read the                                        
some of the sites know it's a the                                               
Chinese created this thing they're doing                                        
it as biological warfare they said all                                          
of us are going to die before 4 o'clock                                         
this afternoon on and on you know for                                           
the various ranges of where this thing                                          
went Corey looked up just a few moments                                         
ago and it looks like a thousand and                                            
sixteen people are dead from the corona                                         
virus 42,000 people infected with the                                           
corona virus if those numbers are                                               
trustworthy who knows now where am i                                            
today I'm just gonna say that I'll keep                                         
following this thing but I'm in the same                                        
place I was then I haven't changed my                                           
mind                                                                            
I think that it's government hype I                                             
think that they are going to use this                                           
and are using this in order to take                                             
civil liberties away from people Chinese                                        
don't have many civil liberties to begin                                        
with so you better not start taking them                                        
away and Americans have given up a lot                                          
of their civil liberties and are in the                                         
mood to give up a lot more some of them                                         
and so I think that the big danger in                                           
the corona virus is that the virus                                              
itself is not the big danger it's the                                           
government reaction and the people                                              
allowing the government to have this                                            
particular reaction now a thousand 16                                           
people dead let's talk about that for                                           
just a moment I would have to say of                                            
course my sympathies to those thousand                                          
and sixteen that isn't one sense a lot                                          
of people although I was talking                                                
yesterday to our friend                                                         
to Roger who I believe on Wednesday                                             
tomorrow will be his mother's funeral                                           
service and he was talking about the the                                        
memorial service at the Veterans                                                
Cemetery                                                                        
one of the Veterans Cemetery there in                                           
the Fresno area and was saying that at                                          
that particular Cemetery they do seven                                          
d70 services every day seventy funerals                                         
a day at one Cemetery in California now                                         



it's a military cemetery I've been down                                         
to the Santa Fe National Cemetery as                                            
well and done the funeral down there and                                        
boom you know you start we hear you in                                          
there because they have somebody coming                                         
in right after you so all of that again                                         
I don't want to minimize for the                                                
families of those 1016 people but all                                           
that to say that should drop in the                                             
bucket especially when you go to Wuhan                                          
China that's not very many people and I                                         
also suspect that some of these people                                          
maybe were dying of other things and the                                        
coronavirus came and and if they hadn't                                         
have died this week they would have died                                        
in two weeks if they had two died the                                           
coronavirus they would have died from                                           
something else again sorry that that                                            
sounds cold I just I'm trying to be a                                           
little blunt matter of fact here for                                            
those of us that a little bit of                                                
distance now what I have seen is that                                           
already the Chinese government is using                                         
this to have more control on their                                              
citizens I saw a news story just last                                           
night about a woman who was arrested                                            
because she did not wear a mask and that                                        
is it is really this thing we've even                                           
got Americans you know they're under                                            
quarantine and they can't go out these                                          
things and that's under no judicial                                             
order and yet the the the civil                                                 
liberties if you will of these people                                           
are being hindered and limited is it all                                        
based on fear again                                                             
I'm gonna come out wrong on this but the                                        
Chinese government uses it to control                                           
their citizens let me also say that the                                         
US government would do exactly the same                                         
there's nothing in the US government                                            
that will keep them from taking away my                                         
civil liberties and your civil liberties                                        
because of a threat and I think that we                                         
ought to be very suspicious about this                                          
thing and I still hold to that same                                             
position that I think the corona virus                                          
is going to come to not I think it's                                            
going to be one that we add to the list                                         
of SARS of Ebola of bird flu of swine                                           
flu of mosquito Zika whatever all these                                         
kind of things are I think we're going                                          
to add all of those to the list now one                                         
other thing in Corey just mentioned this                                        
a moment ago as we were discussing it                                           
it's a good time to bring manufacturing                                         
back home or and or to a place where you                                        
know that the government can't shut you                                         
down in 32 seconds I don't know if                                              
that's the United States if the                                                 
Democrats were in control and I would                                           
say I'd try to find another place I                                             
don't know where it is New Zealand or                                           



start our own country in some island                                            
somewhere I don't know what it is but                                           
the the ability of governments to shut                                          
down manufacturing that's a dangerous                                           
ability for for for business and                                                
commerce okay how is that for a long                                            
introduction here I'm 26 minutes into                                           
the program or something like that but I                                        
am excited about our special this week                                          
at dispensational publishing house it is                                        
this right here the Scofield Study Bible                                        
in the hardback edition not everybody                                           
wants a hardback maybe to carry to                                              
church or something although you do look                                        
a little more holy if you have a                                                
hardback plus you can hit calvinists on                                         
the head I mean that totally is a joke                                          
well if you're gonna do that go ahead                                           
and get that enhanced                                                           
in addition enhanced print edition of                                           
the balloon survival but this Scofield                                          
Bible hardback now maybe you have a                                             
Scofield Bible but if you're like me you                                        
like to have a Bible at the office of                                           
Bible at the desk a Bible by the bedside                                        
in here and there I don't I don't use a                                         
single Bible I use a number of different                                        
Bibles and so it's really nice to have                                          
one you know just hey I keep that one at                                        
the office or I keep that one at home                                           
whatever it is and this hardback version                                        
we've managed to grab some and their                                            
regular $24.99 which is a good bargain                                          
anyway it's got everything in the                                               
Scofield Bible that is all the other old                                        
classic Scofield's by Bibles have this                                          
is the old Scofield the 1917 Edition and                                        
it's about to go up at dispensation of                                          
publishing and it will be coupon code                                           
Wednesday it's not there yet but it will                                        
be by later today                                                               
it'll be coupon code Wednesday and                                              
you'll save 30 percent I think that                                             
brings it to about I don't know $17.50                                          
or something like that and it's it's                                            
even a good gift you know comes a nice                                          
you know shrink-wrap and all that kind                                          
of stuff and you could give that to                                             
someone or Bible study group you've got                                         
you know several of you that meets and                                          
you want to have the same Bible be able                                         
to say hey turn to page whatever it is                                          
and all skillful old Scofield Bibles                                            
have the same page numbers regardless of                                        
which one you get so hey it's a good                                            
deal coupon code Wednesday speaking of                                          
good deals by the way I really like our                                         
ability to chat on Randy white                                                  
ministries and looks like this here when                                        
you go to it if I were to start us in                                           
playing there you would be able to see                                          
there we are                                                                    



and then there's chats right here and                                           
you can put in your chat like I'm                                               
testing the chat and you know you                                               
probably even want to go in and stick in                                        
I don't                                                                         
oh cool dude like that and click the                                            
chat button and boom there it is even                                           
comes out yellow so that I am able to                                           
know and you can look at those chats and                                        
see how the questions come out in blue                                          
that helps me because I pop them out as                                         
you can too and have them in a big                                              
screen right there and I click display                                          
questions only and it tells me what the                                         
questions are and you can see what those                                        
questions are and for example Corey's                                           
helping me out taking some of your                                              
questions from those other cheap you old                                        
chat apps and putting them in here so I                                         
can see them                                                                    
and question from Betty Jo can you                                              
explain Ephesians do so this question                                           
actually came in in advance through                                             
email can you explain Ephesians 2:8 in a                                        
non Calvinistic manner will long you                                            
know I don't want to be mean against the                                        
Calvinists or anything but I'd be happy                                         
to Ephesians chapter 2 verse 8 question                                         
from Betty Jo and that's one of those                                           
passages we know a lot for by grace are                                         
you saved through faith and that not of                                         
yourselves it is the gift of God now                                            
first of all some of you might be saying                                        
well how is that Calvinistic I mean it                                          
just says by grace through faith here's                                         
where the Calvinists use this and here's                                        
where the Calvinists have to use an                                             
English translation here it is it says                                          
you are saved by grace through faith and                                        
that not of yourselves they'll say see                                          
the faith is not of yourselves God gave                                         
you the faith and you are so utterly                                            
depraved totally depraved that you would                                        
not even be able to have faith had God                                          
not given you                                                                   
that faith as a gift and they use that                                          
to support Calvinism just out of                                                
curiosity here let's let's look at the                                          
ESV I believe because they are tend to                                          
be Calvinistic in their interpretation                                          
and so I put the ESV up on the left side                                        
of your screen for by grace you have                                            
been saved through faith and this is not                                        
your own doing it is the gift of God now                                        
that's very interesting that not of                                             
yourselves - this is not your own doing                                         
now with that let's compare and let's                                           
bring this Greek up size so that we can                                         
look at verse 8 and here it is for grace                                        
this is the definite article here that                                          
attaches to grace here for by grace by                                          
comes with these arrows right here that                                         



tells us so that we've got an indirect                                          
object here so for you by grace ye are                                          
saved through dia that is this is the                                           
means through faith and this not of                                             
yourselves it is the gift of God now the                                        
question here becomes what is the this                                          
that is not of yourselves but rather is                                         
the gift of God now one of the things                                           
that I want you to look at when we look                                         
at here right down at the bottom of the                                         
page in fact you can kind of see it here                                        
what what you've got here that looks                                            
kind of orangish that is actually not                                           
orange at all it is it is                                                       
yellow let's see we've got pissed is                                            
here it is the yellow with pink yellow                                          
is a genitive and it's got a pink                                               
highlight kind of like this now what                                            
you've got on this this that happens to                                         
be a pronoun so remember that a pronoun                                         
is a substitute for a noun so what is                                           
this pronoun substituting the Calvinists                                        
want to say if we can go over here this                                         
is not your doing it so I kind of like                                          
the faith or they'll take this faith                                            
that faith is not of your cells now the                                         
problem is as you look right here again                                         
you can kind of tell that there's that                                          
pink highlighting that makes it orange                                          
on yellow but if you look down at the                                           
bottom right in the middle of the screen                                        
it says Strong's Greek number 4102 it's                                         
a noun it's genitive it's a singular                                            
it's a feminine now that means that                                             
whatever pronoun you use there also if                                          
it's going to be substituting for that                                          
has to be a noun a genitive in the                                              
singular and in the feminine the Greek                                          
works like this remember when you were                                          
young if you're my age when you were                                            
young your mother would take you down                                           
sometime in the month of August and you                                         
would go down to the Sears Roebuck store                                        
and that you would go into the clothing                                         
department at Sears Roebuck and you                                             
would find the Garanimals and the                                               
Garanimals helped the children to pick                                          
clothes that matched and you always                                             
matched giraffes to giraffes and                                                
elephants to elephants and bears to                                             
bears this is the way it worked and the                                         
child knew that you did not wear                                                
giraffes with bears they don't go                                               
together this was before all this gender                                        
neutrality and all this came along now                                          
Greek is like Garanimals in Greek a a                                           
feminine name                                                                   
own can only be represented by a                                                
feminine pronoun so let's go back here                                          
here is a feminine noun now let's go to                                         
the pronoun this and notice ah this is                                          
this is singular so that works but it's                                         



the neuter you cannot use a neuter                                              
pronoun to substitute for a feminine                                            
noun it is illegal by all Greek                                                 
grammatical uses so if this faith is not                                        
of yourself then this the the pronoun                                           
would have to be in the feminine it's                                           
not in the feminine therefore only in                                           
English can you make it that faith that                                         
does not work now let's come up here I                                          
did notice as I was looking really                                              
quickly here as I was switching to the                                          
ESV in the new American Standard for by                                         
grace you have been saved through faith                                         
and that not of yourselves very similar                                         
to the King James here and that not of                                          
yourselves they have a footnote right                                           
here and when you look at the footnote                                          
it says that salvation you've been saved                                        
through faith and that salvation is not                                         
of yourselves now they are telling us                                           
there must be and assumed noun that that                                        
pronoun matches because it can't match                                          
grace because grace is feminine it can't                                        
match faith because faith is feminine so                                        
there's an assumed something right here                                         
this what it's got to be in the neuter                                          
this salvation is what is what is given                                         
to you or you you might say and this is                                         
where I would go right here this                                                
salvation actually says not of                                                  
yourselves it is God's gift                                                     
notice gift right here is in the neuter                                         
this                                                                            
so this gift is not of yourselves                                               
it's a gift to door own                                                         
which reminds me by the way going to                                            
Israel this year and I'd love for you to                                        
go with me and the reason it reminds me                                         
of that is because our bus drivers named                                        
Durham he is a gift God's gift he'll get                                        
you there safely you'll come to love I                                          
know no one loved or owned but                                                  
nonetheless here that how do you how do                                         
you let's see how was that question                                             
worded here                                                                     
can you explain Ephesians 2:8 in a non                                          
Calvinistic manner actually the grammar                                         
forces it to be in a non Calvinistic                                            
manner the grammar does not allow you it                                        
actually prohibits you from saying this                                         
faith is a gift of God and so this I                                            
think is one of the reasons why                                                 
Calvinists don't really want to learn                                           
Greek covenant theology doesn't want to                                         
learn Greek it doesn't want to study                                            
very closely because it needs the                                               
English translation to to make that work                                        
and it's why some of you ought to be                                            
excited about our new Greek class coming                                        
up unless the theologian as well not on                                         
ask the theologian at Randy white                                               
ministries you'll hear more about that                                          



as we get a few in the bag we've got one                                        
in the bag now we'll get to three or                                            
four in the bag before we you put that                                          
up publicly for all of you question then                                        
comes from Gary what is the day of                                              
Christ the day of Jesus Christ the day                                          
of our Lord Jesus Christ in your opinion                                        
you know the let's see what am I looking                                        
for here the Taos prophecy conference                                           
last time around which I am having a                                            
hard time finding it's with Brian Ross                                          
and David Reed that just doesn't seem to                                        
be showing up on our                                                            
Paige look and see what's what's up with                                        
that but if you find our Taos prophecy                                          
conference there is an entire session                                           
that Brian Ross did on the day of Christ                                        
and what the day of Christ is now let me                                        
first of all just say that he did a                                             
better job at explaining that than I am                                         
going to do right here but he says if I                                         
remember this correctly that the day of                                         
Christ is the equivalent for the church                                         
it's the equivalent of the day of the                                           
Lord that is to say the day of the Lord                                         
is a day of the Lord's wrath the day of                                         
Christ is actually speaking of it from a                                        
Christian perspective that we are going                                         
to be raptured we are going to be with                                          
Christ in the day of Christ while the                                           
day of the Lord takes place there now                                           
again hopefully I have explained that                                           
correctly and carried that out but it is                                        
available but house prophecy conference                                         
this is the one you want to look for and                                        
I you've got the entire book here also                                          
that's got the outline in it this is                                            
actually available also in print if you                                         
don't want to print out 54 pages and                                            
you'd rather have it bound together but                                         
there's lots of good issues in here in                                          
outline form the timing of the day of                                           
the Lord the day of the Lord comes as a                                         
thief in the night                                                              
much of this about again the day of the                                         
Lord here it is the day of Christ is the                                        
body of Christ equivalent for the                                               
prophetic programs day of the Lord now                                          
we are not in the prophetic program we                                          
are in the body of Christ and so here it                                        
goes through this brief recap of the day                                        
of the Lord and then the day of Christ                                          
here is you've got the difference                                               
between the prophetic Saints in their                                           
day of the Lord                                                                 
Paul uses day of Christ and for others                                          
our phrases all of which are found only                                         
in Paul's writings to describe the                                              
comparable event for the body of Christ                                         
he goes through those the day of                                                
redemption the day of our Lord Christ                                           
the day of the Lord Jesus the day of                                            



Christ the day of Jesus Christ and then                                         
the day of the Lord says there has been                                         
done previously                                                                 
the day of Christ here he says deals                                            
with the exaltation of Christ and his                                           
body in the heavenly places the day of                                          
Christ consists of multiple events that                                         
are part of the presence of the Lord to                                         
the body of Christ just as the day of                                           
the Lord is the presence of the Lord for                                        
Israel therefore the day of Christ                                              
includes the catching up the day of                                             
redemption the the judgment seat and he                                         
goes on there in a pretty good argument                                         
that is given there now he does then                                            
also right after that he has a chapter                                          
in lesson 5 the day of Christ and the                                           
day of the Lord what's the connection by                                        
the way if you want to match these                                              
lesson 5 here would not match with                                              
lesson 5 there because we don't have                                            
them in the same way I thought that it                                          
would but you'll have to go through                                             
those and find those and we had intended                                        
to break those out but we never have                                            
done so so thank you Gary for that                                              
question and that resource also is                                              
available at let's say I believe if you                                         
go to dispensational publishing and we                                          
look for yes if I went to dispensational                                        
publishing and I did a search result for                                        
Ross ro SS Brian Ross and the day of the                                        
Lord project and you can that's where                                           
you can buy that book that is there and                                         
if you want it in a bound form                                                  
appreciate your question there and so                                           
let's see we've got                                                             
from one dandy dandy one is the Scofield                                        
King James Version yes this Scofield is                                         
we only sell at dispensational                                                  
publishing we only sell the King James                                          
Version and I believe I'm almost certain                                        
that this is the case that the old                                              
Scofield or the classic Scofield only                                           
comes in the King James Version now if                                          
you begin to look for a Scofield Bible                                          
maybe at Amazon Barnes and Nobles                                               
wherever it is if you begin to look for                                         
one be very careful because of two                                              
reasons one is they probably are selling                                        
the the Scofield 3 it's called Roman                                            
numeral 3 sometimes called the new                                              
Scofield and that's not the one you want                                        
you want the old or the classic either                                          
one's going to be the same old classic                                          
1917 those are things you want to look                                          
for and if you just shop at                                                     
dispensational publishing calm you don't                                        
have to worry about all that because                                            
that's the only one we sell but the new                                         
Scofield that comes in even an in ivy                                           
and nasbe and several other versions the                                        



new Scofield is not Scofield's notes at                                         
all it is much more Ryrie Dallas                                                
Theological Seminary some of those that                                         
put those notes out there the new                                               
Scofield has much more of a Calvinist                                           
context and the old Scofield does and                                           
that's because it came out of Dallas                                            
seminary with their Calvinists connect                                          
Calvin's dispensationalism which i think                                        
is a little messed up myself but                                                
nonetheless that's what that comes from                                         
so if you ever buy one always buy the                                           
old which is going to be in the King                                            
James which i think is what you want so                                         
if there's someone out there by the way                                         
who says you know what I've been using a                                        
nasbe and I won a King James this is the                                        
time to get one use coupon code                                                 
Wednesday again it's not up on the                                              
website but it will be by later today                                           
use coupon code Wednesday later today or                                        
Wednesday into Thursday and you'll be                                           
able to get these and again it's $24.99                                         
full price and you get 30 percent off of                                        
that                                                                            
so it's a good deal I hope you'll get                                           
one of those I get it as an extra I get                                         
it as a gift whatever save hang onto one                                        
you know some think think ahead there's                                         
probably some high school kid gonna                                             
graduate this fall and you don't like                                           
him enough to get him the $75                                                   
leather-bound one but he's a nice kid                                           
and he needs a good Bible to go to                                              
college with or off to the army or trade                                        
school or or be smart go out there and                                          
get a job and you use all that money to                                         
start a business in in HVAC and he will                                         
someday support Randy white ministries                                          
to the tune of ten billion dollars                                              
because he will be very rich so get him                                         
one of these it's a good buy buying a                                           
damps think ahead that's a little                                               
salesmanship right going on right there                                         
a question from Steven approximately how                                        
many of the chapter by chapter verse by                                         
verse of the 66 books of the Bible do                                           
you have on YouTube do you plan on doing                                        
all thank you for that good question and                                        
I can show you the easiest way to find                                          
that and that is to go to our website                                           
and look for the podcasting button right                                        
here we are working on getting this in                                          
our own site so you can pull it up this                                         
way but our podcasting site which Tom                                           
McSorely has put together and some                                              
volunteers so wonderfully has this sort                                         
of chart of the elements here and if you                                        
see the little podcasting symbol right                                          
there or in bold print that those are                                           
the ones that we actually have done and                                         
online there's a few others that we have                                        



done but we have not done them online                                           
and some of these we've done twice like                                         
the book of Revelation we're working on                                         
doing twice here but you see we've got a                                        
long way to go now some books like                                              
number                                                                          
I have preached through the Book of                                             
Numbers and have notes on the book of                                           
numbers but they're just not available                                          
online and you don't have them                                                  
I have done first Thessalonians                                                 
previously James previously but those                                           
are a little more before I was rightly                                          
dividing so I pulled out some of those                                          
that maybe you know shouldn't be out on                                         
the Internet                                                                    
and so these are the right division ones                                        
that are available and you can click                                            
those Song of Solomon says is one of my                                         
favorites you can click on that and it                                          
will take you then to the Song of                                               
Solomon broadcast and/or podcast and you                                        
can decide how you like to get your                                             
podcasts if you like this and it gives                                          
all sorts of information that's there                                           
and some other good things by the way                                           
while I'm at it let me say on podcast if                                        
you spent any time in the car or on the                                         
run you don't want to sit and watch a                                           
video but you're on the run                                                     
get those podcasts into your computer or                                        
into their phone you can just put them                                          
play if it's on your phone you can go to                                        
other things and it's not gonna stop you                                        
can put it on you know twice the speed                                          
where I talk every house like this but                                          
it budget gets you done in half the time                                        
and it's a wonderful thing to do and                                            
then furthermore let me say if you're                                           
new wherever you get your podcast just                                          
search rwm you'll find it RW m and                                              
here's here's a good introduction to our                                        
ministry start here how's that got a                                            
podcast of things you can start here                                            
here's foundations that you can also                                            
start with or there are some of our                                             
series like ask the theologian that are                                         
just live broadcasts they come out every                                        
day ask the theologian Wednesday night                                          
Bible study if you want every Wednesday                                         
or every Thursday or every Sunday school                                        
hour or every Sunday sermon or maybe you                                        
want all of those but you may not want                                          
those you may say hey I just want to                                            
listen to Ephesians or as we said a                                             
moment ago Song of Solomon and                                                  
so I would go there and click maybe the                                         
Apple podcast and it will take me to the                                        
Apple store I will be able to look at                                           
all sorts of information there pop-ups                                          
there's all the broadcasts I can play                                           
them and so you know there's four more                                          



episodes so I've got all of them                                                
right there I can just choose one I can                                         
download one or I can subscribe to the                                          
whole podcast right here and get them                                           
all on my phone and on the way wonderful                                        
if you're travelling by the way going                                           
somewhere and you say hey I've got 42                                           
hours to drive what should I listen to                                          
my dad I commend the book of Revelation                                         
or the book of Job or something like                                            
that to take you through pause it pick                                          
up where you left off all those good                                            
things so now the back to part of that                                          
question I think I missed here do you                                           
plan on doing all yes but I'm going to                                          
be an old man I am trying to when I pick                                        
I'm trying to pick things I haven't done                                        
before or that I did and I want to                                              
revisit that's why it'll take me a long                                         
time but I'm only 54 and you know the                                           
Bible says that man can live to be 120                                          
if you listen to yesterday's broadcast                                          
you know that that is misrepresentation                                         
of what the Bible says let's see we have                                        
aa here's a good question                                                       
I have several non King James Bibles                                            
how should I dispose of them you know I                                         
have answered this question before way                                          
back I may have even been before we                                             
started keeping a record of the                                                 
questions that I was asking and it it                                           
really is kind of not a easy                                                    
because we want to have respect for the                                         
Word of God even a bad translation we                                           
want to have respect for and I'm sure                                           
that I've said then and I probably said                                         
a number of times since I remember as a                                         
child several cousins at grandpa's                                              
summertime in Cheyenne Wyoming looking                                          
for something to do and we said hey                                             
grandpa let us paint the picnic table                                           
how does old homemade the picnic table                                          
does everything grandpa had he built                                            
himself and it you know sent out in the                                         
weather needed a paint job and so I                                             
remember grandpa saying well how are you                                        
gonna paint it that's a wise question                                           
for a grandpa to ask and we said we'll                                          
paint it as an American flag and you                                            
know we'll put stars and stripes and all                                        
that kind of stuff it'll be beautiful                                           
and I remember grandpa saying well then                                         
we wouldn't be able to use it and of                                            
course we said well why not he says well                                        
out of respect for the American flag we                                         
don't put anything on top of an American                                        
flag except a Bible and he said out of                                          
respect for a Bible we don't put                                                
anything on top of a Bible so the picnic                                        
table would be out of use okay that was                                         
a a good bit of American respect now for                                        
years by the way then I would never said                                        



anything on top of my Bible or on an                                            
American flag but I didn't care one of                                          
those around and I always made sure the                                         
Bible was up on top now some people                                             
might say oh that bibley all a tree                                             
that's you know worshiping the book and                                         
those kind of things I understand where                                         
they're coming from I disagree with them                                        
I think that there is a place in our                                            
culture and in our society to show                                              
respect for something and the the the                                           
the norms of showing respect                                                    
unfortunately have gone away but and you                                        
know I also understand you're not gonna                                         
lose your salvation if you happen to set                                        
your keys on top of your Bible and you                                          
don't need to feel guilt for the next                                           
seven years and all those kind of things                                        
Bay penance and all that kind of stuff I                                        
understand all that                                                             
but there is something about showing                                            
respect so you come to a Bible if you're                                        
like me you've got a you've got a whole                                         
shelf of them you know you've got to                                            
live                                                                            
Bible you got the New Living Translation                                        
you got the NIV you got I got all of                                            
those on my shelf and probably at some                                          
point before I start using my brain I                                           
actually even use them so what do you do                                        
with them I kind of unlike you I feel                                           
bad about throwing it in the trash that                                         
doesn't seem right I also feel bad about                                        
giving it to somebody who needs a Bible                                         
because I can save 30 percent on a good                                         
Bible and only spend $17.50 ish and                                             
actually give them a decent one and you                                         
know not just my throw away that was a                                          
bad translation to begin with and I                                             
don't want to propagate all that so I                                           
don't just want to give it away and at                                          
the same time my mountain is going to                                           
sink if I don't get rid of some Bibles                                          
so what do you do with these you know                                           
honestly I think that maybe we can learn                                        
something from the Jewish people here                                           
what the Jewish people do with a scroll                                         
that hat that is no longer usable they                                          
would say it's not kosher anymore they                                          
have perhaps a different word about it                                          
but they would put it in the what's the                                         
word gig he's a something close to that                                         
they they store those until they get                                            
enough and then honestly they burned                                            
them ceremoniously ceremonially I                                               
suppose but they burned them actually                                           
this girl behind me from the book of                                            
Genesis came out of World War two it is                                         
a 1800s actually Torah scroll and yet                                           
with crystal nacht and other times that                                         
in Poland where this came from the                                              
synagogues were destroyed and the                                               



scrolls were desecrated and so they                                             
could not be used again most of them                                            
ended up being burnt you know in in a                                           
manner that's appropriate this one                                              
happens not to be it's the story behind                                         
it now I think because of that probably                                         
myself                                                                          
I decide to get rid of them somewhere                                           
probably respectfully burning them is                                           
actually the way to do I know that that                                         
seems kind of sacrilegious in and of                                            
itself because we think people you know                                         
burning flags and that's a desecration                                          
and yet if I'm not mistaken                                                     
the proper way to dispose of a worn flag                                        
is to burn it so there's two different                                          
kinds of flag burning there that goes on                                        
check and see if I'm right there if                                             
that's the proper way I go I cut the                                            
stripes and cut the strands the Stars                                           
and then burn it okay if Corey knows                                            
what he's talking about who knows I mean                                        
he's young but smart oh he's a boy scout                                        
okay he probably knows them now so I                                            
think if you can do that in a respectful                                        
way that probably is the thing to do you                                        
know I wouldn't as here on the chat box                                         
on my good chat box anyway you know                                             
someone talked about using it to start a                                        
fire with in a joking kind of manner as                                         
they said they said it was joking kind                                          
of manner I wouldn't use it in that like                                        
kindling you know it's just but that's                                          
cold I've got a mud just well burn                                              
something I wouldn't do that                                                    
although I do heat my house with wood                                           
100 nearly 100 percent we got a backup                                          
but heat my house with wood and I have                                          
put a few books in there not Bibles but                                         
I have put a few books in there thinking                                        
I've got to get rid of these books and                                          
this math book has got to go and it will                                        
burn very well and as a matter of fact                                          
it'll eat you up but we're not talking                                          
about that we're talking about in a very                                        
respectful manner how do we dispose of                                          
these I would feel bad about putting it                                         
in the trash and honestly probably don't                                        
give it to your church they have a whole                                        
storage room full of boxes                                                      
somewhere if it is a valuable Bible                                             
which there are very few of I might add                                         
you know if it's sentimental give it                                            
someone in your family that has                                                 
sentiments if it's not sentimental                                              
probably that's what you're gonna have                                          
to do with it even even a 1900s Bible                                           
1800s Bible most of them are not worth                                          
anything so you you can't really sell it                                        
but check check eBay some of those kind                                         
of things maybe somebody once some of                                           
those I happen to have this Bible right                                         



here that I did buy off eBay because                                            
somebody was selling the the actually                                           
the original 1909 Scofield and I didn't                                         
have one and so I bought this one right                                         
here let's see John Daniel Henry that                                           
was in the days when you could people                                           
could actually write in cursive so I                                            
don't know John Daniel Henry is if he                                           
was your grandfather by the way I bought                                        
his Bible on eBay and I'll sell it to                                           
you for profit okay let's see bat out of                                        
time here but I do have another question                                        
Bob gives a good word here up Bob up in                                         
Minnesota oh he says we've got a local                                          
book store that takes used books                                                
some of them will and again you have to                                         
decide you know do I want this New                                              
Living Translation out there but they're                                        
out there anyway I don't I don't know                                           
what you do with that that's you would                                          
have to decide on that but sometimes you                                        
can sell those and you know Half Price                                          
Books in some of these places you know                                          
before you do burn them and try to get a                                        
penny or two off of them                                                        
I've tried selling some on Amazon before                                        
you know it's more trouble than was                                             
worth in my opinion you sell books for a                                        
penny and you know put a few dollars on                                         
it for shipping and maybe make 32 cents                                         
for a lot of work I don't know if it's                                          
worth it or not please explain Exodus                                           
for 24 through 26 when God was gonna                                            
kill Moses didn't zip                                                           
know about circumcision years ago why                                           
now didn't Moses have more than one son                                         
is there back inside to back in style                                           
inside story symbolic let's go to Exodus                                        
424 and look at this mildly familiar                                            
passage which says it came to pass by                                           
the way in the end this is Moses he's on                                        
his way to the Pharaoh to say let my                                            
people go that the Lord met him and                                             
sought to kill him then Zipporah took a                                         
sharp stone and cut off the foreskin of                                         
her son cast it is at his feet and said                                         
surely a bloody husband art thou to me                                          
so he let him go and she said a bloody                                          
husband thou art because of the                                                 
circumcision and then the story goes on                                         
very intriguing story and Steven does a                                         
good job at asking some of the questions                                        
of this text was God going to kill Moses                                        
it looks like you know your son is not                                          
circumcised and I'm going to kill you                                           
you're on your way to do the very thing                                         
I've called you to do and you finally                                           
said yes I will go do it you're on your                                         
way going to do it and all of a sudden                                          
God changes his mind said nope I'm gonna                                        
kill you interesting deal no doubt about                                        
it so was God going to kill Moses good                                          



question didn't the poor I know about                                           
this uncircumcision years ago sure seems                                        
like they would have talked about that                                          
Moses knew his heritage                                                         
Zipporah you remember was not a Jew her                                         
her father Jethro was a Midianite by the                                        
way one day this week maybe tomorrow                                            
Friday Thursday Friday we are I think                                           
going to have some guests on here from                                          
the descendants of Jethro Saul will say                                         
right now but I think we're working on                                          
getting some descendants of Jethro to                                           
talk to us we're trying to work out all                                         
the tech on that                                                                
didn't support know about the                                                   
uncircumcision seems like Moses would                                           
have brought it up I mean after all he                                          
was he killed the soldier because of his                                        
Hebrew roots so don't you tell Zipporah                                         
tip before now seems like it but men are                                        
pretty good about not telling some stuff                                        
who knows why now why is God doing this                                         
now you know why not talk about it                                              
before you halfway on the journey seems                                         
like a good question                                                            
didn't Moses have more than one son I                                           
believe that he did have two sons anyway                                        
so why is this just talking about the                                           
one son here well so what's the                                                 
backstory the inside story now I think                                          
that one of the issues that you see here                                        
as you look let's back up to verse 23 I                                         
say unto thee let my son go that he may                                         
serve me in fact verse 22 thou shalt say                                        
unto the Pharaoh thus saith the Lord                                            
Israel is my son even my firstborn I say                                        
unto thee let my son go that he may                                             
serve thee and if that will refuse to                                           
let my son go behold I will slay thy son                                        
even thy firstborn now there's a warning                                        
isn't it and it came to pass by the way                                         
in the end that the Lord met him and                                            
sought to kill him now here's the big                                           
question who is him we know that we're                                          
talking about we've been talking about                                          
Israel the son and I think that is the                                          
let's see here's the word the back                                              
inside story symbolic as what Stephen                                           
called it there as you can see and so I                                         
think this is part of that story                                                
symbolic Israel is my son now here I                                            
honestly don't know who is dying here                                           
the the Lord stopped to put him to death                                        
is a way that nasbe has theirs not to                                           
kill him so who is him met Moses met                                            
Moses was going to kill Moses                                                   
sigh was he gonna kill Moses or was it                                          
going to kill Moses son I I have a                                              
feeling that because this is this deal                                          
of Israel is my first born you let my                                           
firstborn go or I am going to kill your                                         
firstborn that that's that story                                                



symbolic that is the the issue here that                                        
is put to death that God wants Moses to                                         
understand the gravity of this situation                                        
and he it's in the sense he wants them                                          
to say look you're gonna go and say                                             
Israel is my firstborn but your own                                             
firstborn does not have the mark of my                                          
firstborn your own firstborn has more of                                        
the mark of you know the Pharaoh and the                                        
family that you were in there and the                                           
descendants of Jethro the Midianites                                            
what's up with this this doesn't align                                          
this doesn't make sense and so I am                                             
going to kill him                                                               
who probably the son here that then may                                         
even have a some foreshadowing to the                                           
cross I'm not sure that you could                                               
necessarily go there but that would be                                          
my guess as we took there now I have not                                        
seen what Bullinger has to say about                                            
this but let's look to Exodus chapter 4                                         
verse 25 and excellent verse 24 excuse                                          
me and let's see what bollinger has to                                          
say a further lesson not learnt in Egypt                                        
or at Horeb a secret in Moses's life                                            
known only to himself Moses had                                                 
neglected to circumcise Eliezer to save                                         
the child's life Zipporah now performs                                          
the write herself okay so he certainly                                          
takes the him as the son I'm going to                                           
kill the son in fact he says this right                                         
here him the son he makes reference to                                          
verse 40 23 which we already looked at                                          
as well compare Genesis 17 verse 14 the                                         
uncircumcised man child                                                         
whose flesh of his foreskin is not                                              
circumcised that soul shall be cut off                                          
from his people                                                                 
he has broken my covenant obviously                                             
given as he says in the form of a                                               
comparison there to build his argument                                          
for the Sun so was God going to kill                                            
Moses I don't think so I think God was                                          
going to kill Moses son and ties in with                                        
that Israel as the firstborn son right                                          
there and so I think that what we've got                                        
Laurie says a foreshadowing I think                                             
there is a sense of foreshadowing that                                          
is there I'm not sure it fit foreshadows                                        
to the cross or if it just foreshadows                                          
to one of these peoples is going to die                                         
either the firstborn of the Lord or the                                         
firstborn of the Pharaoh which one is                                           
this going to be that is done right                                             
there let's see here                                                            
ah Corey brings out a correction you                                            
fold the flag in the traditional manner                                         
and then place it in a sufficiently                                             
large fire and so the part about tearing                                        
it apart was just in Corey's vivid                                              
imagination but full loads and then                                             
place it in a sufficiently large fire                                           



that it would burn quickly I suppose                                            
would be the the issue there on                                                 
disposing of a flag I don't know again I                                        
know that the Jewish people do burn the                                         
Torah scrolls we might do a little                                              
research see if every if there's ever                                           
been a tradition of how to dispose of                                           
old Bibles I'm not sure that there ever                                         
has been in the same way through that                                           
your heretical books out there by the                                           
way I think belong in a fire too                                                
probably do them in a separate fire                                             
through all of that okay we're out of                                           
time and remember later today                                                   
definitely by tomorrow                                                          
we will have on dispensational                                                  
publishing you are opportunity to get a                                         
hardback version of the scope of the old                                        
Schofield King James Version and you can                                        
get it                                                                          
regular $24.99 and use coupon code                                              
Wednesday that'll get you 30% off of                                            
that and lots of lots of you know all                                           
the things that you would have in a                                             
Scofield Bible are right here in the                                            
Scofield Bible if you don't have one                                            
it's a great great starter use it for                                           
study if nothing else the reference                                             
system is absolutely wonderful maybe                                            
I'll talk about that tomorrow but                                               
tomorrow we will be back to Nahum                                               
mountain time for ask the theologian                                            
always a blessing to be with you and we                                         
will be back also tomorrow night 6:15                                           
p.m. for the gospel of john which we                                            
will be looking at i would love for you                                         
to check out those podcasts and the the                                         
Holy Land tour and the retreat                                                  
information and all that good stuff you                                         
come see us when you can                                                        
that's always a blessing to be with you                                         
and cliff thumbs-up to you too thanks                                           
everyone for being here with you and one                                        
dandy dandy one adios hasta luego hasta                                         
manana                                                                          
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


